
Dear Tina and Kerstin, dear friends from IWC Göteborg Norra

Thank you so much,  Tina, for the list of members, and Kerstin, for your report.

After the Corona months we have finally had a very busy time again within the Club. And now 
there are only three weeks left until we are having our Benefit Christmas Market around 
Pauluskirche in Kiel again. Time is flying, and there is still so much to be done. (Flyer XmasMarket 
2022 and Paulusmarktplan 2022).

Our District President Dorothea Behrendt visited us for our Meeting on 8th November 2022. She 
presented to us her ideas how we can still become better in working together. It is hard for one 
person alone to manage a project; it needs more people to be successful. We are of course aware of 
this. She wants us to help with the project “Kinderlachen” which includes all children (also 
refugees, and there are many, many now) living in Germany, who need help in several ways, 
especially when they suffer from traumatic experiences. (Info DP IW 11 2022 and IW 
Deutschlandprojekt 2022-2024).

There is also a demonstration planned for the worldwide action “Orange the World” (Demo gegen 
Gewalt gegen Frauen), and we were asked to join, wearing some orange-colored scarf, jacket or hat, 
etc. Some of us will go

What about your projects concerning the World Convention 2024? Will any one of you take part in 
Manchester? We do hope that this time nothing will stop us from celebrating 100 years of 
InnerWheel. 

I wish you all a very good time in preparing everything you want to have it done for the Christmas 
season, and please take care.

Regards to you all, and best wishes,

Lore    

…


